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CALL TO ORDER Dr. Maureen McClure, President, called the Regular Meeting of the Riverview 

Board of School Directors to order at 7:04 p.m., December 18, 2017, in the 

Library of the Tenth Street Elementary School. 
 

VISITORS PRESENT Dr. Monroe, Mr. Rizzo, Mr. Zerega, Mr. Marzullo, Mr. Mathis, Ms. Vitti-

Lyons, Mr. Tillman, Mr. Michael 

 

ROLL CALL Present:  Members:  Mrs. Ashbaugh, Mrs. Aughenbaugh, Mr. DiClaudio, Mr. 

DiPietro, Mrs. Hurt-Robinson, Dr. Loeffler, Mr. Nehlsen, Dr. McClure; Falco 

Muscante, Solicitor; Dr. DiNinno, Supt.; Ms. Good, Business Manager; Mrs. 

Tamburro, Recording Secretary 

  

PRESIDENT’S REMARKS Dr. McClure welcomed everyone to this evening’s meeting.  She deferred 

comments to Ms. Good for a finance update.  Ms. Good shared that the ESCO 

project will hopefully be completed by Friday with a presentation at our 

January board meeting. 

 

HEARING OF CITIZENS 

BOARD VACANCY None 

 

BOARD VACANCY  Dr. McClure opened the floor for nominations for the School Board vacancy. 

NOMINATION AND  Dr. Loeffler nominated William Dennis Zerega.  Mr. Nehlsen nominated 

APPROVAL John Marzullo.  Mr. DiPietro nominated Regina Vitti-Lyons.  Mr. DiClaudio 

 nominated Ernest Tillman.  With no other nominations, Dr. McClure closed the  

 nominations and asked for a roll call vote:  Mrs. Ashbaugh, Ernest Tillman; 

 Mrs. Aughenbaugh, Ernest Tillman; Mr. DiClaudio, Ernest Tillman; Mr.  

 DiPietro, Regina Vitti-Lyons; Mrs. Hurt-Robinson, Ernest Tillman; Dr. 

 Loeffler, William Zerega; Mr. Nehlsen, John Marzullo; Dr. McClure,  

 Ernest Tillman (Ernest Tillman, 5 affirmative votes/Regina Vitti-Lyons,  

 1 affirmative vote/William Zerega, 1 affirmative vote/John Marzullo,  

 1 affirmative vote) 

 

OATH OF OFFICE Ms. Good administered the Oath of Office to Ernest Tillman.  Mr. Tillman took 

his seat on the board. 

 

SOLICITOR’S REPORT Mr. Muscante circulated a written report for discussion in executive session 

along with a School Director Handbook 

 

HEARING OF CITIZENS Mr. Marzullo thanked the board for the process the Board used to fill the 

vacancy.  He indicated that he appreciated their transparency and found it to be 

comforting.  He then made several positive comments about the District.  The 

Board thanked him for his input and encouraged him to continue to be active 

and support the District in other ways beyond the Board. 

 

ADJOURNMENT Mr. DiPietro moved that the meeting be adjourned.  Meeting adjourned at  

 7:30 pm. 
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*An Executive Session was held to discuss a personnel matter until approximately 10:00 pm. 

 


